
THURSDAY
DECEMBER 9, 2021

“Pa“Pa“ ddydyd ” HaHaH wkins
550 Ontario Street South • 905-875-6888 • hawhawha kinsanimalhospital.com

Dear Pets: This is my reminder about the perils of Christmas. Don’t eat
tinsel, ribbons or tin foil, as ingestion can make you very sick. Don’t bite on
the Christmas lights because you will get a bad shock and burn your mouth.
Don’t eat chocolate, even if offered by humans, as you can become very ill.
Don’t steal or eat the turkey as you could get the “runs” or the bones could
hurt your insides. Humans always over indulge at Christmas, but you don’t
have to my Darling. Have fun, keep well and keep safe. Happy Christmas.
Signed - Paddy

IF ONLYONLYONL PETS COULD SPEAK

Mike
Morgan,

B.A.
Broker.

905-878-7777
mike@mikemorgan.ca
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Trustees of the Halton District
School Board are calling on the
province to review its "onerous"
capital projects approval pro-
cess.

The complex and lengthy ti-
meline — trustees say — causes

construction delays for fully
funded schools, leading to severefunded schools, leading to severef
enrollment pressures in high-
growth areas such as Milton and
north Oakville and escalating
costs which surpass Ministry of
Education funding.

In four years, construction
capital costs have risen approxi-
mately 42 per cent, and the min-

istry is asking the HDSB to "con-
form to building new schoolsform to building new schoolsf
with 90 per cent of the benchmark
funding," according to trusteesfunding," according to trusteesf
who shared their growing frus-
tration in a recent letter to Edu-
cation Minister Stephen Lecce.

Milton's newest high school
(Elsie MacGill), currently under
construction, exceeded ministry

funding by $3M, a difference cov-funding by $3M, a difference cov-f
ered by the board. 

"This is not sustainable or eq-
uitable as it impacts other areas,
including our ability to upgrade
aging schools adequately and in a
timely way," the letter states.

The ministry requires four ap-
provals at various pre-construc-
tion stages, which can add a year
to a project, at which time "con-

'BUREAUCRATIC PROCESSES ARE GETTING IN THE WAY'

See LOCAL, page 6

PROVINCE’S APPROVALS PROCESS DELAYING NEW SCHOOLS, SAY HDSB TRUSTEES

KATHY YANCHUS
kyanchus@metroland.com

Halton District School Board chair Margo Shuttleworth (left) and Milton trustee Donna Danielli say the province's approval process has caused delays of new
school openings, like at Elsie MacGill Secondary School.
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